
This letter was sent by the 
union members at the Atlas 
Copco plant in Sweden. MAWU 
is organising at Atlas Copco 
in Benoni near Johannesburg. 

" To our friends in FOSATU 
A few words about Atlas 
Copco*s local union 
"Nacko" situated a few 
miles from Stockholm, 
Sweden. 

We have about 700 members in 
our local union. We belong 
to the Swedish Metal Workers 
Union. Nearly everybody here 
are members of the union. At 
this plant we produce rock 
drilling machines and 
compressors. 

We have a local executive 
committee into which members 
are elected every year. The 
name of our chairman is Per 
Erik Njholm and he works 
with trade union issues full 
time. 

In every department we have 
one "contact person" and one 
"safety shop-steward". The 
"contact person" has to 
inform workers in his/her 
department, about discu
ssions, negotiations and 
agreements with management. 
The duty of the safety shop 
steward is to see that all 
safety regulations are 
followed and to point out to 
the supervisors if some 
machines or other things are 
out of order. 

Five years ago, we in the 
local union demanded free 
working clothes from the 
company. The company agreed 
to our demand. Every second 
week we get clean shoes. 
Also the shoes are free of 
charge. We have special sho
es with iron-toes. 

One of the big questions 
during the last few years 
has been the wage system. 
Before nearly everybody wor
ked with piece-rate (ie. we 
get paid according to how 
much of one article we 

finish in an hour). But most 
of us felt that this system 
put too much pressure on the 
workers. There were always 
disputes with the su
pervisors about how much 
piece-rate should be too. 
That is why we demanded a 
fixed monthly rate. Now the 
wage is set in two different 
ways depending on the type 
of the work like if it is 
heavy, noisy, very boring 
and on top of that we have a 
system with "points". You 
get extra points depending 
on how long you have been 
working at Atlas Copco, your 
occupational experience and 
how good you are at your 
work. In the union we often 
discuss whether the wage 
gaps are still big. 

The workshops are both good 
and bad. We have some new 
and modern workshops with 
air condition and good day
light, but we also have dark 
and nosiy workshop which 
have too many machines on a 
small surface. That is why 
we demand that the company 
install new modern air-con
ditioners. Some machines at 
our plant are very modern 
and are operated with a 
computer system, instead of 
using human labour like 
before. These machines are 
very expensive and the mana
gement wants to introduce 
new machines all the time. 
That is our problem. Employ
ment is decreasing at our 
plant. 

We work 40 hours a week, 
Monday to Friday. We have 
five weeks paid holiday in 
the summer. We earn about 
Sw. Cr 29/hour (that is abo
ut R6 hour but cost of li
ving in Sweden is about 4 
times as high as it is 
here). 

Because Atlas Copco is a 
multi-national company and 
we here in Sweden are very 
interested to keep contact 
with our friends overseas. 
We think there are many com
mon problems that we could 
help each other with. We 
have a special S.Africa gro
up and their task is to keep 
contact with our friends in 
S. Africa and to spread 
information about you and 
your trade union work to our 
members. 

Until the next time, many 
warm greetings to all of you 
from up here in the North!" 


